PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

SEPTEMBER 26, 2016

The meeting was called to Order by Ald. Schmidt at 6:38 p.m. with the following Roll Call:

Members Present: Ald. Olson, Ald. Schmidt, Ald. Toellner

Members Absent: none.

Others Present: Ald. Frings, Ald. Smith, Ald. Bartelt, Lois Krueger, Chief MacNeill, Captain Ryan

Vossekuil, Jon Borst, Chief Marx, Mike Kurutz, Sara Decker, Joe Hohman

Item #2 – Approve the minutes of the August 22, 2016 meeting.

Motion by Ald. Toellner, second by Ald. Olson to approve the minutes of the August 22, 2016 meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

<u>Item #3 – Citizens Comments.</u>

None.

Item #4 - EMS Report.

City Clerk read monthly report submitted by Christine Churchill. See Attached Report.

<u>Item #5 - Monthly Fire Department Report.</u>

- A. Monthly Report. Chief Marx reported that there have been 52 fire calls-YTD. They had the largest response ever for the flood with 29 agencies reporting. The flood was challenging due to length of the incident and size of the scene. He thanked everyone for the response from the community and other agencies. They then responded to a house fire the following Sunday. There was fast response from Fire and Police Department. The fire extinguished itself from the plumbing.
- B. <u>Current Staffing.</u> They just hired 2 more people so they are up to 27. They also have another applicant that toured the facility. They are always accepting applications. Their average is 8-12 people responding. Approximately 200 people responded to the flood. Of those, 20-26 were from Mayville Fire Dept.
- C. <u>Apparatus Update</u>. Jon Borst reported that they finished repairs in October. One will need to be retested as it didn't pass vacuum test and had to replace valves. They will be ok on budget once the repairs are done. One other has a tilt issue that needs to be fixed in order to do repairs as they can't access the engine (#2963 -2001 vehicle). They have minor repairs on the bigger truck. They are maintaining the best they can.

Item #6 – Monthly Police Department Report.

A. Personnel Update. Chief MacNeill & Captain Vossekuil reported. On 9/19 they hired Nick Weber. They had planned on him starting 11/1/16, but due to scheduling issues he has a start date of January 1, 2017. Chief & Captain are going to training tomorrow in Appleton regarding domestic abuse.

<u>Item #7 Emergency Government.</u>

A. Flooding Event Update. Chief MacNeill echoed Chief Marx regarding the flood. They are meeting on 10/3 with other agencies involved to discuss pros/cons of the response and discuss strategy for response in the future. The flood event lasted 14 hours which doesn't include DPW and Fire Department. Chief MacNeill thanked all that helped.

Ald, Schmidt also made a statement thanking everyone involved. The quick action saved a lot of

Ald. Schmidt also made a statement thanking everyone involved. The quick action saved a lot of potential damage.

<u>Item #8 Discuss/Approve Homecoming Bon Fire on the Mayville High School grounds, Thursday, September 29, 2016.</u>

Motion by Ald. Toellner to approve the Bon Fire on the Mayville High School grounds. Second by Ald. Olson. Motion carried unanimously.

Item #9 -Adjournment.

Motion by Ald. Toellner, second by Ald. Schmidt to adjourn at 6:49 p.m. Motion carried unanimously.

Sara Decker, City Clerk

Sara Decker

From:

mayvilleems@gmail.com on behalf of Mayville Ems, City

<mayvilleems@mayvillecity.com>

Sent:

Sunday, September 25, 2016 7:11 PM

To:

Sara Decker

Subject:

Re: FW: FW: Committee agendas

EMS Public Safety Report

A) Mayville EMS is currently hiring additional staff

Looking for Drivers, Licensed EMT's and Registered Nurses. Training provided, if interested in serving your community applications are available at city hall or online Mayvillecity.com under City Departments, EMS Department. Contact Christine Churchill with any questions.

B) Monthly training

Elder Care / Dementia

Christine Churchill
EMS Director
Mayville EMS
102 Mill Place
Mayville, WI 53050
p: 920-387-7989
mayvilleems@mayvillecity.com

On Thu, Sep 15, 2016 at 8:55 AM, Sara Decker < sdecker@mayvillecity.com > wrote:

Hi Christine-

Can you please send over a short report for the meeting before you leave? We will read it and attach it to the minutes.

Thanks,

Sara Decker

City Clerk

City of Mayville

PO Box 273

15 S School St.